Kate Charlton
City Solicitor and Monitoring Officer
Legal and Governance Department
Birmingham City Council
The Council House
Birmingham
B1 1BB

29 August 2019

Dear Kate

I am writing further to the open letter I submitted to the Birmingham Mail in response to criticism of the Lord Mayor at a public meeting, which was subsequently reported in the press.

I apologise wholeheartedly for mentioning you in that letter. My response was based on emotion and from a position of misunderstanding.

I regret any impact this may have had on you professionally. Please be assured that the Lord Mayor was in no way associated with the letter and continues to hold you in the highest regard.

Yours sincerely

Bushra Bi